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Committee Meeting Minutes 6th October 2008

Present:
Tony Green

Chairman

Dave Debnam

Vice president

Dave Young

Vice President

Chris McLaren

Secretary



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain



Phil Abbitt

Helen Morris


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments

This is my last Chairman’s Comments of this current committee prior to the AGM at the end of the month. My thanks as always go to all the committee members who have all worked on different aspects within the club throughout the year. Yet another year of growth and development within the club.

In September Tom McKeown attained his level 3 coaching award. Well done Tom. Alongside this Tom’s England Athletics assessor as well as reporting on Tom also reported on the club. To say the least he gave the club a glowing report, commenting on the enthusiasm and numbers of coaches across the board, the beginner’s course, numbers of members, different ability groups and the safety aspects particularly the numbers in fluorescent clothing.

On that note, with the onset of autumn comes the darker nights and switching from countryside running back to road and street running. Please remember to wear light/reflective clothing, be aware of vehicles and other road users, for your own safety.  Please also be mindful of pedestrians they need to be considered. By showing your consideration you help to maintain the good name of Stopsley Striders.

Good luck to you all who have races lined up for October.

I hope to see as many of you as possible at the AGM on Thursday 23rd October 2008.
2. Apologies 

Received from Ron Knight, Matt Thompson and Breda Haughton.

3/4.Matters Arising / Previous Minutes

Pasque Hospice have not followed their initial request for help in organising a 5K race.  A Santa run is to be put on in December. TG to contact to see if Striders help is still needed. 

September meetings minutes agreed 

5. Secretary Report

Correspondence Received

Beds AAA

Minutes from last meeting (12 Sept 08) circulated.  Advised that AGM is at Bedford 14 November 2008 

Three Counties XC.  Received minutes from last meeting (8 Sept) and entry forms.  Completed and sent entry list to R Barton.  Any additional members wanting to run will have to be registered on race day.

XC dates in running report and on notice board

SEAA Cross Country prospectus received 2008 – 09

Nationals

Parliament Hills 
21 Feb 09

TeamBedsLuton are organising a coaching conference 8 November 08

England Athletics Eastern Awards


Ampthill & Flitwick Flyers  collected two awards, Off Road Club of the Year and Athletics partnership with TeamBedsLuton.  Local authority partnership award went to Active Luton and Luton AC

6. Treasurer’s Report

Cash flow report shown

Charity fund balance is currently £626.24.  

Striders have nine new member applications this month, welcome to Lynn Doyle, Lee Goodwin, Marian Woodward, Penny Kilby, Craig Gardner, David Young, Jennie Young, Trisha Cook and Peter Claridge.

7. Bill & Karen’s September 08 Running Report

31st August   We start this month’s report with results from “the Beast” which unfortunately were not available when we went to print with August’s report!

At least 11 Striders competed in the race with PB runs from Adrian Copp, Diane Blackmore and Martin Kidney. There was a strong contingency of supporters who made the trip and we understand that a good time was enjoyed by all. We would like to thank Mark Bradley from the Luton end and Barry Telling from the Poole end who organised the weekend. There were many comments on how nice it was to meet up with Barry and Jacqueline once again.

Saturday 6th Andy Ward took part in the Vitruvian Half Ironman Triathlon.

Sunday 7th   This was a disappointing turnout for our club championship 10 mile race at Swineshead. We wondered if some people knew in advance of the fiasco that was called a 10 mile race! Due to heavy rain, flooding part of the course near the 8 mile point the route had to be changed and turned a 10mile race into a 10.3 race. This resulted in the last 2 miles having to run into strong headwinds which made it extremely uncomfortable. But this did not seem to affect everybody as there were 4 PB runs recorded. Ingrid Bacon comments said “useless distance”. Many agreed with her! Well done to all who competed and the BBQ and bar afterwards were very good!

Sunday 7th Chris Lamont and Paul Keech ran the Welwyn 10miles – no BBQ there Chris, you slipped up!

Sunday 14th   Eight Striders ran the Bedford Invitation 10k on what was one of the best 10k courses in the area. If anybody is looking for a PB they should keep an eye out for any more races that incorporate that course. Mark Sains knocked over a minute off his previous PB and Steward Read knocked 3 minutes off his. Well done to them.

Also on this date Diane Blackmore and Louise Peters ran the Luton Rotary 10k where Louise did what she has been threatening to do for some time now. She won the race outright by beating the men as well as the ladies! Well done Louise!

Andrew Duncan, Chris Hardwick and Donna Thomas all ran the Robin Hood half marathon where Chris and Donna ran PB’s.

Saturday 20th   Dave Hall ran the 40miles High Peak Challenge.

Sunday 21st   Lawrence Proctor and Rob Cresswell ran the Harvest Trail, Jeff Dowsett ran the Royston 10miles Trail and Amanda Rankin ran the Banana 10k chase in a PB time. Vicky Harwood also competed on this date in the Kettering half marathon.

This was also the date for the county championship 10mile race in Leighton Buzzard where 12 Striders took part. There were various awards and PB runs. Firstly PB’s were recorded by Colin Smith, Diane Blackmore and Adrian Copp. In the County, Dianne was first female vet 45, Linda Thomasson was third vet 35 and second vet 40 with “H” - Herjinder Nijjar taking third vet 35. Chris Lamont was first vet 55 and Bill Barrett second vet 55, with Lance Richardson taking first vet 50 in the County. Adrian Copp may well have picked up a County prize but he forgot to enter the championships! Good performances by all even though there was a small turnout of Striders this year. We do appreciate that this race was held during the time when a great many of us were taking our offspring back to university so this may account for the smaller numbers.

Sunday 28th   Paul Keech and Gerry Taylor ran the Dunstable 20mile event and Mark Bradley ran the Biddenham 10k. Jenny Griffiths ran the Biddenham 5k with Amanda Rankin and Maureen McCulloch recording PB’s. Jeff Dowsett decided to run the Salomin Turbox in a time of 1.33! Not quite sure what this event is!

That is the end of a very busy month of racing for everybody at the club. A big change from last month! It is pleasing to see many of our newcomers improving so much in a short space of time, but not forgetting our long time members keeping their form as well. Well done to all, including the coaching staff who help to train and advise our runners.

Once again it is time to seek out the old spikes – or get new ones – as there is only four weeks to go before the start of the cross country season. Our first event is on October 26th at Dunstable. Anybody who did not run last year and wishes to run this year should make sure they have given their name to our club secretary Chris McLaren as soon as possible please. If you have not run a cross country event since school and think “I hated it then” this is totally different! Yes you get muddy, yes you are knackered at the end, but most of all there is brilliant team spirit! Go on give it a go! The sheet to put your name down will be at the signing in desk by the time you read this report. It is only £3 an event what a bargain! 

The dates and venues for the cross countries are:

	DATE
	VENUE

	October 26th
	Dunstable

	November 23rd
	Leighton Buzzard

	December 21st
	North Herts

	January 4th
	Ampthill

	March 1st 
	East Haddon


8. Strider of the Month.

The September Strider of the month goes to Stewart Read, another newer member who put in a PB at the Leighton 10 mile of 1:23:55 and bettered his 10K time by 3 mins at the Bedford Invitation 10K.

9. AGM / Vice President Nominations.

To be held at LRSC on 23 October.

Committee endorse Dave Debnam and Dave Young as Club Vice Presidents for presentation at AGM.

At time of this meeting there have been no additional nominations for next year’s committee, therefore it is assumed that the committee will remain unchanged.  Phil Abbitt and Tony Green signalled their intentions that this will be their last year in these posts.  Phil has been a committee member for approx 10 years, during that time also Chairman, Tony has been Chairman for the last 5 years and unlike Phil will  remain on the committee.  

It is hoped by announcing this early, that interest will be generated from other members over the forthcoming year.

10. A.O.B.
· (DY) Luton Marathon on 7th December 08.  Planning review meeting held during October.  Striders will be again asked for help in marshalling the event.  Matt Thompson Chief Marshall.

· (PA) Club membership of YHA has been renewed.

· (BB) Would like to thank all club members for the good luck and wishes messages given to him for his recent operation.

· (BB) 2009 Presentation night date agreed on 7 Feb 2009.  Advise D Thompson regarding music

· (DD) Request race sheets and d.o.b.s to update and work out age categories for club bests on web page.

· (HM) Would like to thank Tony Green for his good work as chairman during the past term.  Endorsed by all those present.

· (TG) London Marathon – Club guaranteed places.  A member has asked that as this year, all unsuccessful FLM entrants would be advised earlier (October) could the club draw be held earlier rather than wait for the Xmas party.  C.McL advised that the entries have not yet been received and the closing date for applications is end of November, therefore it is unlikely that we won’t know until December what we will receive.  Committee decided it would be possible to review if the places were received earlier.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 3rd November 2008 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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